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During the week of June 10, the H.323 expert group met in Hertzliya Israel.  Once again, as previously occurred at the Eibsee/Ismanning meeting October 1996, the issue arose as to how much conference control should be introduced in H.245/H.225 as opposed to possibly employing T.124 or T.130 services.  It is the position of VideoServer, that a query/conference name function is required in H.323 Revision 2. We believe the marketplace would expect convenient mechanisms to schedule and join large multipoint conferences. However, the 16 byte conferenceID is just too cumbersome for users and there is at present no way for users to query a server hosting many conferences using standard methods.  T.124 clearly contains the necessary primitives such as query, join, invite and description features such as conference description, identifier, listed/unlisted, protected/unprotected, etc.  Unfortunately, T.120 is not required in an H.323 terminal and there is no way for Multipoint Control Units (MCUs) to provide a standardized way for H.323 Audio only and Audio/Video to query/join conferences held on an MCU.  





There has already been much pressure on the H.323 standards effort to simplify aspects of  conference establishment as evidenced by the quick start activities and the desire to bring up an audio channel quite early in the connection establishment process.  It is highly unlikely that T.120 can be required just to support conference control when the terminal is not involved in T.120 data conferencing.  Therefore, we believe adding a limited number of T.124 functions and conference control features to H.225 is the only expedient way to achieve this goal.  





As to the greater question of H.323 and T.130 alignment.  We support standards activities to align the efforts of the two working groups.  However, until there is a clear way to support H.323 products in the marketplace with T.120/T.130 mechanisms, we will need to add selected features to the H.225 protocol for terminal types not supp
